



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2020 - 2021 Bulletin 7: Week Beginning Monday 5 October 2020

End of Half Term

The last day of this half term will be Friday 9 October. Students will have morning lessons as per usual. We ask that parents pick up their children at 12.45. All of the teachers and teaching assistants with one or two exceptions will be involved in the parents meeting, which will start on Friday at 13:00. Any primary children whose parents are unable to pick them up will be supervised by Ms. Marissa in the Nursery. Any secondary children whose parents are unable to pick them up will be supervised in C4 by Mr Tong, Mr Ting and Mr Christian.

Parents Meeting Arrangements

This will be the first time since the Covid pandemic that we have been able to invite parents back into school, and we are very happy to be able to do so. Regulations regarding social distancing will need to be followed by everyone on the school site and these have been communicated in the invitation letter to the parent meetings. Primary parents may attend a scheduled meeting with the Homeroom teacher either on Thursday 8 October between 15.15 to 17.00 or on Friday 9 October 13.00—15.00. Secondary parents may attend between 13.00 to 16.00 on Friday 9 October. Meetings with subject specialists are on a first come first served basis and are 5 minutes long each. The last consultation meeting starts at 15.55.

University Knocks....

We are very pleased to have two major careers events for many of our secondary students during the last week of this half term. On Tuesday 6 October our students from Year 10 to Year 12 will visit Bangkok University where they will be given a tour of the facilities and have the opportunity to find out about teaching processes in different subjects and student life. On Thursday 8 October we are very fortunate that Professor Soraj from Chulalongkorn University will be coming to share his perspective on university study with our students from Year 9 to Year 12. In both cases the intention

is to inspire students to higher education in general, not just these universities. International university courses require the completion of A Levels in Year 13 (or equivalent) and the Thai government now expects the same standard in Thai universities. We have been contacted by a number of universities who are keen to offer scholarships to students who complete Year 13 with high A Level grades. One of our current Year

12 students, with Ms. Nan our University Counsellor, recently attended a live webinar with Professor David Wilson from the University of Southampton in the UK regarding the study of medicine. They received advice on knowing what to look out for when choosing a UK Medical School and what to expect from BM5 Medicine programmes in the UK. The admissions and selection process for applicants was discussed, and some first hand insights from a person making entry decisions for the course, provided as to what makes a competitive applicant. The student learnt that all UK medical schools are of a very high standard and also have extremely high entry requirements!

This week in KG the children have been exploring space, shape and measure. They've explored capacity with jelly, shape with numicon pictures and measure with astronaut food where the children got to make their own meringue. Such a fun week in



IPC. The Year 1 and Year 2 children have learned how transport has changed over time, focusing on the history of flight. We made some paper planes and went outside to see whose model flew the furthest. In English we spent time 'role playing' the main character of our text, Beegu. The children thought up questions to ask Beegu, and took it in turns to pretend to be her and answer in character. Year 3 students have used classification keys to help group, identify and name a variety of invertebrates found in the local environment. They have used scientific evidence to explain how they have identified an invertebrate. Year 4 have finished our class book, 'Leon and the Place Between.' Alongside completing the text, we are also publishing our favourite pieces of work which we have produced so far this half term from our English and IPC work. Needless to say, we are looking forward to displaying our work outside our classroom for you to read (if you would like) during parent meetings. Year 5 students have been busy learning their door poem to perform at the weekly Primary Assembly. They enjoyed creating movements to accompany the poem as part of the 'Talk for Writing' English initiative. In mathematics, the children have been revising

Monday 5th October-

Monday 5th October

After school activities

Tuesday 6th October

Year 1 / Year 2 IPC Visit to Korat Fossil Museum Year 10—Year 12 Visit to Bangkok University After school activities

Wednesday 7th October

Thursday 8th October

Prof. Soraj visit from Chulalongkorn University Year 9-12 No after school activities Primary Parent Meetings 15:00 to 17:00

Friday 9th October

Remembrance Ceremony—King Rama IX KG Trip to Bonanza Zoo Parent Meetings from 13:00



Make sure that you have your face mask and wear it at all times in school (apart from when you

Remember to wash hands regularly using either soap and water or hand gel.

Maintain a distance from others of at least one metre at all times.

fractions, coordinates and mental multiplication strategies as they near the end of Unit 2. In IPC the class joined Year 6 in discussing ideas for next week's Exit Point, showcasing their learning to the rest of the primary students. Year 6 have been learning all about the water cycle. They created a mini water world with mung beans to see the water cycle in action. The students have been using the new **Dr Kevin Hylands** scientific vocabulary and have enjoyed applying their new knowledge in some fun and competitive quizzes.

Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2020-2021 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 7: วันจันทร์ที่ 5 ตุลาคม 2563



การปิดครึ่งภาคเรียนที่ 1 ประจำปีการศึกษา 2563

โรงเรียนฯ จะมีการเรียนการสอนวันสุดท้ายของครึ่งภาคเรียนที่ 1 ประจำปีการศึกษา 2563 ในวันศุกร์ที่ 9 ตุลาคม 2563 นักเรียนจะเข้า เรียนตามปกติในภาคเช้า ทั้งนี้ ขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองติดต่อรับนักเรียนในเวลา 12.45 น. เพื่อให้ครูและผู้ช่วยครูสามารถเข้าร่วม การประชุมร่วมกันผู้ปกครองในภาคบ่าย เริ่มตั้งแต่เวลา 13.00 น. เป็นต้นไป สำหรับนักเรียนระดับชั้นประถมศึกษาซึ่งผู้ปกครองไม่สามารถ เดินทางมารับนักเรียนได้ในเวลาดังกล่าวข้างต้น นักเรียนจะอยู่ในความดูแลของนางมาริสสา กัสคอน ณ ห้องเรียนประจำระดับชั้น Nursery สำหรับนักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษาจะรอ ณ ห้องเอนกประสงค์ C4 ในความดูแลของนายธีระชัย ทองมา (โต้ง) นายวัลลภ เฉลิม (ดิ่ง) และนายคริสเตียน กัสคอน

การประชุมครูและผู้ปกครองนักเรียน

นับเป็นครั้งแรกหลังจากเกิดสถานการณ์การแพร่ระบาดของโรคติดเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา 2019 ที่โรงเรียนฯ ได้รับอนุญาตให้เรียนเชิญท่าน ผู้ปกครองเข้ามาภายในโรงเรียนฯ ซึ่งบุคลากรทุกท่านมีความยินดีอย่างยิ่งที่จะได้พบปะกับท่านผู้ปกครอง อย่างไรก็ตาม ขอความร่วมมือ จากทุกท่านในการเว้นระยะห่างทางสังคมและปฏิบัติตามแนวทางที่โรงเรียนฯ ได้จัดส่งรายละเอียดเพิ่มเติมถึงท่านแล้วเมื่อเร็วๆ นี้ ผู้ปกครองนักเรียนระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา (รวมถึง Nursery และ Kindergarten) สามารถเข้าพบกับครูประจำชั้นในวันพฤหัสบดีที่ 8 ตุลาคม 2563 ตั้งแต่เวลา 15.15 น. ถึง 17.00 น. และในวันศุกร์ที่ 9 ตุลาคม 2563 (ยกเว้น Nursery) ตั้งแต่เวลา 13.00 น. ถึง 15.00 น. ผู้ปกครองนักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษา สามารถพบครูประจำชั้นในวันศุกร์ที่ 9 ตุลาคม 2563 ตั้งแต่เวลา 13.00 น. ถึง 16.00 น. นอกจากนี้ ครูประจำวิชายังมีความยินดีพบผู้ปกครองตามโอกาสอำนวย เป็นระยะเวลาประมาณ 5 นาทีต่อครอบครัว ซึ่งการประชุมกลุ่ม สุดท้ายจะเริ่มเวลา 15.55 น.

University Knocks....

นักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษาจะเข้าร่วม 2 กิจกรรมใหญ่เกี่ยวกับการศึกษาต่อซึ่งจะมีขึ้นก่อนปิดครึ่งภาคเรียนนี้ ในวันอังคารที่ 6 ตุลาคม 2563 นักเรียน Year 10 –12 จะเดินทางไปทัศนศึกษา ณ มหาวิทยาลัยกรุงเทพ เพื่อเยี่ยมชมสถานที่เรียน ศึกษา ข้อมูลหลักสูตรการเรียนการสอน รวมถึงข้อมูลการศึกษาต่อในระดับชั้นอุดมศึกษา นอกจากนี้ ในวันพฤหัสบดีที่ 8 ตุลาคม 2563 นักเรียน Year 9-12 จะได้รับฟังการบรรยายจากศาสตราจารย์ ตร. โสรัจจ์ หงศ์ลดารมภ์ แห่งจุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย ซึ่งทั้ง 2 กิจกรรมนั้นจะ ส่งเสริมและกระตุ้นการวางแผนการศึกษาต่อของนักเรียน ซึ่งมิได้จำกัดไว้เพียงสำหรับสองสถาบันนี้เท่านั้น

การศึกษาระดับชั้นอุดมศึกษาหลักสูตรนานาชาตินั้น ผู้สมัครเข้าสอบคัดเลือกจะต้องสำเร็จหลักสูตร A Levels ในระดับชั้น Year 13 หรือเทียบเท่า ซึ่งรัฐบาลไทยได้กำหนดเป็นคุณสมบัติพื้นฐาน

สำหรับระดับอุดมศึกษาในประเทศไทยแล้ว โรงเรียนฯ ยังได้มีการประสานงานไปยังสถาบันอุดมศึกษาหลายแห่งเพื่อ ขอรับข้อมูลทุนการศึกษาสำหรับนักเรียนที่สำเร็จการศึกษาระดับขั้น Year 13 หรือ A Level นอกจากนี้ นางนันทนา ไฮแลนส์ และนักเรียน Year 12 ได้เข้าร่วมการบรรยายออนไลน์จาก Professor David Wilson แห่งมหาวิทยาลัย University of Southampton ประเทศสหราชอาณาจักร ซึ่งนักเรียนได้รับการคำแนะนำ เกี่ยวกับการเลือกมหาวิทยาลัยทางการแพทย์และคุณสมบัติสำคัญสำหรับผู้สมัครเข้าร่วม BM5 Medicine

programmes ในประเทศสหราชอาณาจักร รวมไปถึงข้อมูลและขั้นตอนการสมัครเข้ารับคัดเลือกเป็นนักศึกษาของ สถาบันดังกล่าว รวมไปถึงเกร็ดเล็กเกร็ดน้อยของการตัดสินผลการคัดเลือกผู้สมัครเข้าเรียนในสถาบันด้วย นักเรียนได้

ทราบว่าการศึกษาด้านการแพทย์ในสหราชอาณาจักรนั้นมีมาตรฐานที่สูงมาก และมีการคัดเลือกผู้สมัครอย่างเข้มข้นด้วย!

ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียน Kindergarten เรียนรู้เรื่องอวกาศ รูปร่างและการชั่ง ตวงวัด และทดลองเรื่องความจุด้วยเยลลี่ เรื่องรูปร่างด้วยภาพ numicon และการชั่ง ตวงวัดด้วยการช่วยกันประกอบอาหารอวกาศ หรือขนมเมอแรงค์ นับเป็นสัปดาห์แห่งความสุขจากการเรียนรู้หลักสูตร IPC

หลังจากได้เรียนรู้ประวัติศาสตร์การบินแล้ว นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 ได้เรียนรู้ว่าการคมนาคมขนส่งมีความ เปลี่ยนแปลงไปนับตั้งแต่อดีตถึงปัจจุบัน นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังได้ทำเครื่องบินกระดาษของเล่นและแข่งกันร่อน เครื่องบินด้านนอกชั้นเรียนด้วย ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียนสวมบทบาทตัวละครหลักเรื่อง Beegu และผลัดกันตั้ง และตอบคำถามของเพื่อนๆ ในบทบาทของ Beegu

นักเรียน Year 3 ในวิชา IPC ได้เรียนรู้เรื่องสายพันธุ์เพื่อแบ่งกลุ่มสิ่งมีชีวิต และจดจำชื่อและสายพันธุ์ของสัตว์ไม่มี กระดูกสันหลังที่พบได้ในสิ่งแวดล้อมรอบตัว โดยอ้างอิงจากหลักฐานทางวิทยาศาสตร์

นักเรียน Year 4 ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษและ IPC ทำสมุดบันทึก 'Leon and the Place Between' เขียนบรรยายและ นำเสนอผลงานที่ชื่นชอบ และยังเตรียมนำออกจัดแสดงที่หน้าห้องเรียนประจำชั้น ในวันประชุมครูและผู้ปกครองด้วย นักเรียน Year 5 สนุกกับการเรียนรู้เรื่องบทกลอนและการนำเสนอในการประชุมระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา หรือ Primary Assembly นักเรียนสนุกกับกิจกรรมการเคลื่อนไหวไปกับบทกลอน 'Talk for Writing' ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ ส่วนในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียนทบทวนเรื่องเศษส่วน พิกัด และเทคนิคการคูณ ซึ่งเป็นส่วนท้ายของบทเรียน Unit 2

ในวิชา IPC นักเรียน Year 6 แลกเปลี่ยนความคิดเห็นเกี่ยวกับกิจกรรม Exit Point ในสัปดาห์หน้า รวมถึงการนำเสนอผลงานการเรียนรู้ที่ผ่านมาในระดับชั้น ประถมศึกษาด้วย นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังเรียนรู้เรื่องวัฏจักรของน้ำจากสร้างโมเดลจำลองด้วยถั่วเขียว นักเรียนได้เรียนรู้คำศัพท์วิทยาศาสตร์ใหม่ๆ และสนุก กับการนำไปประยุกต์ใช้ในสถานการณ์ต่างๆ รวมไปถึงการตอบคำถามชิงรางวัลด้วย



<u>วันจันทร์ที่ 5 - วันศุกร์ที่ 9 ตุลาคม 2563</u>

วันจันทร์ที่ 5 ตุลาคม 2563

มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันอังคารที่ 6 ุลาคม 2563

Year 1 - 2 ทัศนศึกษา ณ พิพิธภัณฑ์ไม้กลายเป็นหิน Year 10 - 12 ทัศนศึกษา ณ มหาวิทยาลัยกรุงเทพ มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันพุธที่ 7 ุลาคม 2563

มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 8 ุลาคม 2563

ศาสตราจารย์ ดร.โสรัจจ์ หงศ์ลดารมภ์ แห่งจุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย พบบัณรียบ Year 9 - 12

เดกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

การประชุมครูและผู้ปกครองนักเรียนระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา เวลา 15.00 น. -17.00 น.

ว. -17.00 น. วันศุกร์ที่ 9 ตุลาคม 2563

กิจกรรม Remembrance Ceremony - King Rama IX Kindergarten ทัศนศึกษา ณ สวนสัตว์โบนันซ่า โรงเรียนฯ เลิกเวลา 12.45 น.

การประชุมครูและผู้ปกครอง ตั้งแต่เวลา 13.00 น.



- 2. นักเรียนมีสุขภาพดีและมีความพร้อมสำหรับการมาโรงเรียน นักเรียนที่มีอาการใช้ ไอ จาม และไม่รับรู้กลิ่นและรสอาหาร ไม่ได้รับอนุญาตให้มาโรงเรียน
- ทุกคนสวมหน้ากากอนามัยตลอดเวลาที่อยู่ในโรงเรียนฯ (ยกเว้นขณะรับประทานอาหารและเครื่องดื่ม)
- 4. ล้างมือบ่อยๆ ด้วยสบู่หรือเจลแอลกอฮอล์
- 5. เว้นระยะห่างจากผู้อื่นอย่างน้อย 1 เมตร ตลอดเวลา

ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่